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Metrolink trams line to Oldham reopens after 
60 years

Tram services between Manchester and Oldham have returned - for the first 
time since trams stopped running in Oldham in 1946. 

The first service to Oldham Mumps left Manchester Victoria at 05:24 BST, calling at 
the eight stops on the line.

The tram then made the return journey, leaving Oldham at 06:00 BST and taking 
about 25 minutes to reach Manchester city centre.

The line is expected to be extended to reach Rochdale by the end of the year.

Transport for Greater Manchester said tram services will run every 12 minutes and 
a six-minute service will be introduced as passenger numbers grow.

Stops at Monsall, Central Park, Freehold and South Chadderton are all new while 
those at Mumps, Hollinwood, Failsworth and Newton Heath and Moston were used 
by the Oldham Loop until it closed in October 2009 and have now been completely 
rebuilt.

Jim McMahon, Oldham Council Leader, said: "This is about giving some equality to 
people in Oldham, Rochdale and across north-east Manchester to have the 
opportunities to access employment right across the city region."
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